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The Colombian President, Juan Manuel Santos, recently removed Gustavo Petro from his position as the Mayor of Bogota over the alleged mismanagement of waste collection. On 18 March 2014, the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights ruled that the dismissal violated Gustavo Petro’s rights.

In the run‑up to the signing of the Trade Agreement between the EU and Colombia and Peru, Trade Commissioner Karel De Gucht stated that the protection of human rights is always central to the EU’s relationship with Colombia and Peru.

Commissioner De Gucht said that ‘the very first article of the text states that respect for democratic principles, the rule of law and fundamental human rights is an essential element of the agreement. If a government violates this essential element, the European Union, Colombia or Peru would be able immediately to suspend the benefits of the agreement to that government’s country. I do not see how this could be expressed more clearly or strongly’.

In light of this statement and following the removal of Gustavo Petro from the position of Mayor of Bogota, will the Commission confirm whether it is planning to review or suspend the Trade Agreement between the EU and Columbia and Peru?
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